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Shepherd of the Hills’ Alive in the Spirit Endowment Fund

Fact Sheet
An endowment is used by churches, schools and other charitable organizations to save money for their future use.
In April, 2007 at a church planning retreat, top priority was give to establishing an endowment fund. Guiding principles, specific procedures and an investment fund were all established later that year through efforts by the Financial Ministry team and Administrative Board.

Members may choose to support the church endowment in a variety of ways, such as:
· Making a cash gift now,

· Funeral memorials,
· Beneficiary designation via life insurance or retirement plan, or
· Ones will or trust
These gifts may be designated for a variety of future uses.
1. Gifts of broad ministry:

· Undesignated

· Mission outreach

· Church worker scholarship (sometimes called Vineyard Club)

· Social ministry

2. Gifts of specific ministry:

· Land development

· Christian works of art

· Music ministry

· Organ

· Altar paraments
Endowment monies are not used to meet the current budget or debt retirement on the church’s mortgage.  Our regular weekly giving is intended to meet these current expenses.
In December, 2007 Shepherd of the Hills received a $64,000 grant from Thrivent Financial which is to be used to educate members and support the fund raising efforts of the Alive in the Spirit endowment fund.
The Charitable Giving team is responsible for educating members and also carrying out the day-to-day activities necessary to support the endowment program.  Members are Kay Boettcher, Bob & Audrey Lee, Fred Ohlde, Larry Peterson and Rick & Ruth Steinke.

The Financial Ministry team sets overall direction for the investment fund, communicates results and updates guidelines & procedures for the endowment program.
The Alive in the Spirit endowment fund is professionally managed in order to achieve investment growth for the gifts received without taking undue risk.   It is also invested in a socially responsible manner.  Money is readily available whenever needed for approved endowment expenditures.  
The Administrative Board sets specific endowment policy as described in the Guiding Principles and annually determines how much of the endowment savings should be spent for specific ministry needs. 

For more information, please visit the church’s web site at www.shepherdhills.org and click on the endowment link or send an email to alive@shepherdhills.org  

Also, one can find brochures near the Welcome center just outside the Sanctuary and MMC at each end of the building—and in the church office.
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